
RECORD OF CABINET BUSINESS


MEETING HELD ON 8TH AUGUST, 2000
	AGENDA ITEM
1.
Record of Business (Contact : 

P.D. Templeton 

793 3018)

2.
Grounds Maintenance Expenditure

(Contact : B. Jassi

793 2000)

3.
Rent Review 

(Contact : R. Taylor

925 1037)

4.
Cabinet Office Review of the Public Sector Ombudsman in England

(Contact : A. Eastwood

793 3000)

5.
Revenue Budget 1999/2000 - Provisional Outturn

(Contact : J. Spink

793 3230)

6.
Capital Programme 1999/2000 and 2000/01

(Contact : J. Spink 

793 3230)

7.
Report of the Budget Committee

(Contact : A. Westwood 793 3200)

8.
Children’s Day Care Proposed Registration Policy Changes

(Contact : A. Williams 793 2200)

9.
Preparation for Moving Salford Homes for Older People to a Trust

(Contact : G. Rowe

793 2220)

10.
Single Status

(Contact : M. Smith

793 3500)

11.
Forest Green Prison

(Contact : J. Willis

793 3400)

12.
Public Toilets Eccles Town Centre

(Contact : B. Jassi

793 2000)
	
	BUSINESS
AGREED:
THAT the record of the meeting held on 18th July, 2000, be approved.

Councillor David Lancaster, Lead Member for Environmental Services and Councillor Joe Murphy, Deputy Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a joint report on the provisional outturn for the Grounds Maintenance expenditure element of the integrated Environmental Maintenance Budget.

AGREED:
(1) THAT all elements of the General Fund budget relating to grounds maintenance be transferred to Environmental Services.

(2) THAT  Parks and Countryside be transferred from Education and Leisure to Environmental Services.

THESE DECISIONS ARE FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL

Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Housing Services, submitted a report containing details of (a) proposed rent increases and possible service charge revisions and (b) details of the individual Area Housing Committee resolutions relating thereto.

AGREED:
THAT with effect from 2nd October, 2000:-

(1)
an average rent increase of £1.85 per week over 52 weeks (equivalent to £2.00 over 48 weeks) be approved; and that the increase be applied on a differential basis in line with current policy.

(2)
the following service charges be revised:-

(i)
Resident Wardens plus £1.00 per week

(ii)
District Heating minus £1.50 per week (48 week equivalent)

THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL

Councillor Joe Murphy, Deputy Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report containing details of a consultation exercise being undertaken by the Cabinet Office of the organisation and operation of the Public Sector Ombudsman against the background of increased integration of public services.

AGREED:
THAT a copy of the full consultation document or of the executive summary be submitted to the next meeting of the Cabinet, but that, in the meantime the consultation document be circulated to all Members of the City Council seeking their comments which are to be submitted to the Head of Law and Administration by no later than 15th September, 2000.

Councillor Joe Murphy, Deputy Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report containing details of the Revenue Budget 1999/2000 - Provisional Outturn.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.

(2) THAT approval be given:-

(a)
to carry forward to 2000/01, £46K for the Seedley and Langworthy budget and £104K in respect of community committee budgets

(b)
not to require the overspending by Arts and Leisure to be recovered from 2000/01 or later years

(c)
to waive the requirement to make good overspending by the Housing Services and Development Services Directorates

(d)
to suspend the scheme for the carry forward of underspending for this year

(e)
to request all directorates to report on the outturn figures to their appropriate lead members

(3) THAT the Policy Committee be granted delegated authority to approve the Statement of Accounts; and that a special meeting of the Policy Committee be held at 10.00 a.m. on Tuesday, 26th September, 2000, for that purpose.

THE DECISIONS IN (2) ABOVE ARE FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL AND IN (3) ABOVE FOR CITY COUNCIL APPROVAL

Councillor Joe Murphy, Deputy Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report containing details of the provisional capital outturn for 1999/2000 together with a revised 2000/01 capital programme.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

Councillor Joe Murphy, Deputy Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report of the Budget Committee on their meeting held on 26th July, 2000.

Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, submitted a report containing details of proposed amendments to the policy in relation to the registration of Day Care and Residential Care for Children.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the proposed registration policy changes for Children’s Day Care as now submitted be approved.

(2) THAT the Scheme of Delegation be amended so as to allow the Director of Community and Social Services, following consultation with the Lead and Deputy Lead Member to approve similar minor changes to policy.

THESE DECISIONS ARE FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL

Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, submitted a report on the proposals for moving Salford’s Homes for Older People to a “not for profit Trust “.

AGREED:
THAT approval be given to enter into detailed negotiations with Manchester Care/Wyre Housing Association for the setting up of a “Not-for-Profit Trust”.

The Director of Personnel Services reported on the present position with regard to the ballot on Single Status.

The Chief Executive (a) made reference to the recent disturbance which had happened at Forest Green Prison, (b) the action which the Leader of the Council had taken and (c) the response thereto from UKDS.

Councillor David Lancaster referred to the (a) problems of the public toilets on Eccles Precinct and the reluctance of the proposed lessee to accept responsibility for them and (b) possibility of public toilets being provided and maintained in due course by the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive.

AGREED:
THAT approval be given for the public toilets on Eccles Precinct to remain open for a further two months to allow more detailed discussion to take place.
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